BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES October 12", 2017 5:00

PRESENT:
Tim Barnett, Erik Lowe, Hans and Omar Johnson

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: Collins Heavener

WELLS Approved:

Vince Maciel 21-6.1 (Lot 4)

Jeffrey Steinhart 7-119

Red Farm Realty & Trust 12-40.2 & 40.3

Adam DeBettencourt 10-196.(See also Kristine McDonald)

Wells Not Approved:
DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:

DWA APPROVED

Kristine McDonald 10-196.1

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED

Paul Garcia 32-59 (Health Agent Johnson to meet with Reid Silva to share the Board’s suggestions)
ADDITIONS APPROVED:

ADDITIONS NOT APPROVED:

Jeffrey Nelson & Dawne Charters 17-80 (Modifications to be made to BR to meet Bldg requirements)

WASTE WATER SYSTEM TESTING REQUEST
Madeline Coutts 10-137 — Request to reduce testing denied due to requirements not being met

TITLE S INSPECTION REPORTS FILED:;
John Gavin 37-37.1
Mark & Mary Goldman 18-12

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT:
BEACHES/EM/MDPH: ANIMAL REVIEW FORM:

PRIVATE SWIMMING POOL APPLICATIONS

TRAILER PERMITS:
TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: The Board was informed that the annual flu clinic was taking place on the
upcoming weekend, and that the Health Agent Johnson along with the other Agents would provide
assistance and satisfy quarterly drill requirements. Board members were also informed of upcoming



examinations taking place on the 17" and the 23™: soil field test and water operators’ exam for Treatment
(T1) and Very Small Systems, respectively. Board members were also informed that Health Agent Johnson
had begun the Barn Inspections/Animal counts for 2017 which will require substantial time out of the office
over the course of the next few weeks. One requests for a reduction in testing for a /A FAST water system
was briefly discussed. Health Agent Johnson informed the Board that test reduction requirements were not
fully met and that it was not necessary to proceed with any further discussion at this stage. Requirements are
that a total nitrogen load of less than 19 are provided for 4 consecutive test in order for the Board to consider
a reduction in testing.

PERMITS APPROVED: Collins Heavener presented a request to the Board and was granted permission to
allow Josh Aronie to operate his mobile truck at this years’ Winter Farmer’s Market. Other Winter Farmer’s
Market permits granted were as follows: Morning Glory, MV Smoke House, Linda Alley, Kitchen Porch,
Little Rock Farm, Cinnamon Starship, Kathleen Cowley, Heidi Feldman, Grey, Barn Farm, Old Town
Gardens, Island Bee Co., Debby Farber, Pie Chicks

PERMITS NOT APPROVED
TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE

ANTICIPATE

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED

IN: Smith, Koelling, Dyksta & Ohm, PC (LDO audit passed on to Bruce Stone for completion)
LT

Minutes were approved at the 10/26/17 Board meeting.



